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I had the privilege of being the Senior Warden this year. It’s been a very exciting year…welcoming our new rector Father Joshua, and his spouse Edward. It’s been wonderful watching Father Joshua, our vestry, and our loving congregation work together so very well with renewed hope for our future.

Father Joshua was installed at St. Michael’s on February 1st, 2025 by Bishop Ed Little. It was one of the most emotional and beautiful services I have ever attended. Father Joshua committed himself to St. Michael’s as our rector and we gave our word to support him in his ministry. Let’s all remember to uplift, encourage and pray for him. Thank you everyone, who helped setup and cleanup. Thank you Adam for filling each of us with such wonderful emotion that words cannot express, with The Lord’s Prayer solo. Wow! What a wonderful joyful day!   

Thank you to all the vestry members for their hard work and dedication to our church. St. Michael’s Vestry members are Melissa McCaverty (Jr. Warden), Michelle Bright Gillam, Gerri Pisciotta (Clerk), Chris Powell (Treasurer), Kathy Van Orden, and Jeanie Powell (Sr. Warden). A huge thank you to Father Joshua for his guidance, excitement, new ideas, gentle ways, patience and understanding, and passion for diversity and acceptance. Thank you to everyone who participated in Choir, Altar Flowers, Altar Guild, Acolyte, Lector, Intercessor, Usher, Video and brought Coffee Hour snacks. You are such a big part of why St. Michael’s works. And a very special thank you to Melissa Albers, for her great love for our church and her wise guidance in almost everything we do.  As we move forward in our spiritual life let’s remember God’s presence is with us always.

Let us go out into the world to love and serve the Lord! Thanks be to God!

Jeanie Powell
Senior Warden

